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Brian Sterling
ICC Approves Energy Efficiency, Demand Response Plans

Programs will reduce energy consumption and save money 
The Illinois Commerce Commission today approved measures that will help Illinois consumers reduce energy consumption and save money.

The programs submitted by ComEd and the three Ameren Illinois electric utilities, in conjunction with the Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity (DCEO), focus on increased energy efficiency and demand response programs. 
By increasing efficiency, people use less electricity. The four utilities also will be offering demand response programs to both commercial and residential customers.  Demand response programs allow a utility to shut off electricity, or a large appliance, during the summer “peak” season, which reduces the need for a utility to buy expensive “peak” electricity.  In return, a customer typically receives a fee or a credit on his or her electric bill. 

These plans were filed in response to a new law that requires these four utilities to administer energy efficiency and demand response programs in Illinois.  Many states, including Iowa have such programs.  

Although they are paid for by a slight surcharge in an electric bill, the energy efficiency and demand response programs help participant consumers to save money on their electric bills. These programs can also help all consumers save money by reducing the amount of electricity used by the general population, which reduces the need for expensive “peak” electricity in the summer months and reduces the need to build new generating facilities.  These programs also decrease the pollution caused by electric generation.  Information about these programs should soon be available from the utilities or DCEO.
The programs offered by the utilities will include such items as discounts on energy efficient light bulbs, programs to pick up and recycle older, inefficient refrigerators, air conditioning “tune up” and many more programs designed to reduce energy consumption.  DCEO will be administering special programs targeting low-income households and local government buildings.  

The new law requires the utilities to “ramp up” energy efficiency savings annually, meaning that in the first year, the utilities must decrease electric consumption by .2 percent, and, the energy efficiency savings requirement after that increases every year until June 1, 2015, when it “caps” at 2 percent. 
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